
March 14, 2023 
11th Day of January Term 
Maysville, MO  
 
 
 
 
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen 
and Chief Deputy Clerk, Penny Gans. Absent, County Clerk, Melissa Meek 
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
then recited by all in attendance.  
 
West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve today’s agenda with East District Commissioner, 
Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the motion to approve the minutes from the March 7th meeting with West 
District Commissioner, Kyle White making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
The Commission discussed a tube on Sharp Rd., updates to the employee handbook in regard to the legalization of 
marijuana and reviewed the February fund balances.  
 
West District Commissioner, Kyle White attended a meeting of The Region D last week. 
 
Accounts payables were presented, reviewed, and signed.  
 
Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission and discussed questions that the Maysville Bus Barn had 
on the repairs on Fairmount Road and equipment. 
 
Rock bids were opened at 10:30 a.m. with Larry McFee of Larry McFee Trucking in attendance. Bids were received from 
Norris Quarries and Larry McFee Trucking. This marks 50 years that Larry McFee has bid on sales tax rock for DeKalb 
County. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to accept the bid from Norris Quarries with East District 
Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor, Carroll, aye, Owen, aye and White aye. Motion carried.  
 
Mary Fuson, MODOT Traffic Specialist met with the Commission to get a permit signed to widen Ogle Road in Polk 
Township. 
 
Emergency Management Director, Harold Allison met with the Commission concerning radio updates. Assistant 
Emergency Director, Penny Gans advised she had attended Salamander Training this past week at the Region H Hazmat 
Building.  
 
The Commission discussed final preparations for the NW Commissioner’s meeting to be held in Cameron on March 23rd 
at the YMCA.  
 
With no other business before the Commission, West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn until 
March 21, 2023. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the second to adjourn. 
 
 
 All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


